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October 23, 2017 
 
Memorandum to: Honorable Mayor and Members of the Council 
 
Through:  Bryant Powell, Assistant City Manager 
   Michael Wever P.E., Director of Public Works 
 
From:   Raquel Schatz, Project Engineer 
 

Regarding:  Award of Project PWC2015-08 
Broadway Avenue Roadway Improvements 
Royal Palm Road to Tomahawk Road 

 
 
Public Works staff has decided to use the City of Chandler’s Job Order Contracting (JOC) for the 
construction of Broadway Avenue Roadway Improvements.    
 
This project is located on Broadway Avenue from Royal Palm Road to Tomahawk Road and 
includes the removal and replacement of asphalt pavement, removal/replacement of concrete 
curb & gutter, removal/replacement of concrete sidewalk, installation of two (2) new curb 
ramps, and other roadway improvements.  Work is scheduled to be completed by April 8, 2018. 

 
Cost Proposal Summary  Total  
SDB Contracting Services  $638,521.86 
 
Engineering Opinion of Probable Cost $735,719.70   
 
 
The Public Works Department recommends award to SDB Contracting Services for their cost 
proposal in the amount of $638,521.86 utilizing City of Chandler Cooperative Contract No. 
JOC1601-401.  
 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION:  I MOVE TO AWARD PROJECT PWC2015-08 BROADWAY AVENUE 
ROADWAY IMPROVEMENTS TO SDB CONTRACTING SERVICES IN THE AMOUNT OF 
$638,521.86, PLUS 20% FOR UNFORESEEN CHANGE ORDERS, $127,704.37, FOR A TOTAL OF 
$766,226.23. 
 


